
From: Anne Galloway [mailto:agalloway@vtdigger.org]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 08, 2016 12:20 PM 
To: London, Sarah <Sarah.London@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Alex MacLean PRR follow up 

 

Dear Sarah: 

 

I am writing to further narrow my request under Vermont's Public Records Law. 

 

Please provide me with copies of records that have already been provided to other news outlets 

cited in your email of May 13, including Alex MacLean's records related to Vermont Health 

Connect and transcriptions of her texts.  

 

In addition, I am requesting copies of emails authored by Alex MacLean, excluding responses by 

others and cc'd emails.  

 

Thanks in advance for your help. 

 

Anne 

 

--  

Anne Galloway 

Editor, VTDigger.org 

Executive Director, Vermont Journalism Trust 

97 State St., Montpelier, VT 05602 

cell 802-595-9159 

@GallowayVTD 

http://vtdigger.org 

 
If you like our reporting, support our work with a donation. 
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